NBN Information Session
 LTB Hall
8 November 2017

An information session on the provision of NBN services to the township of Lake Tyers Beach (i.e. the developed residential areas adjacent to the lake/sea entrance and the LTB coastal strip) was conducted at the Lake Tyers Beach Hall on 8 November 2017. The purpose of the session was to inform LTB residents of the NBN’s broadband coverage plan for this area and to seek feedback from the Community on its plan. About 15 people attended the session during the afternoon.
NBN plans to service this residential area with a fixed wireless service. A new Fixed Wireless (FW) tower will be erected on private land next to the as yet unformed extension of Blays Road (where it turns into Flounder Rd), immediately behind (and partly shielded by) Oneonta Reserve. 
NBN did consider the possibility of attaching its FW facilities to the new, nearby Telstra Mobile tower (currently being erected just off Bream Road, near the junction with Bulmer street). However, the need for the tower to reach a height of 45 metres (c.f. the Telstra Tower height of just 30 m) ruled out this possibility. With the provision of a FW service to the LTB township area, the extension of a fibre service to this area will not occur. Phone and ADSL broadband services to the area, through the existing copper network, will continue to be maintained for people who choose not to switch to the new fixed wireless service. Fixed wireless services are already available to residents in the Toorloo Arm and Lake Bunga areas, from the recently erected NBN Tower near the Toorloo Arm School. 
A location Plan for the new FW Tower for the LTB township area is attached. 

The NBN is currently progressing the approval process for this new Tower. Subject to Council approval, it expects the tower to be in place and operating by End-2018. Technical evaluations of the locality have indicated that all residents in the township can expect good broadband coverage from the Tower. A VOIP phone service, as part of the cost of the package, comes with some Service Provider plans accessed through NBN broadband services. 
Additional information on Fixed Wireless Services is available online at https://www.nbnco.com.au, then
		>”Learn about our Access technology”
			>”Network Technology”
				>”NBN Fixed Wireless Explained”.
Alternatively, LTB township residents may seek further information, or provide comment on the plan from Dylan Mead at Visionstream on 1300 745 210 or email at NBNwirelessvic@visionstream.com.au. 

For all other general information on the Fixed Wireless service please visit the nbn™ website at www.nbnco.com.au.

